
 

  

A Time for Loss and a Time to Find Our Truth 

Fall carries a bittersweet feeling of loss…loss of long, sunny summer days, loss of green leaves and bright 
flowers, loss of our kids as they leave for new adventures away from home, loss of the connection of far-off 
family and friends as holidays end. There is a melancholy to autumn that just isn’t present in the other 
seasons; maybe all those dying leaves force us to brush a little too closely against our own mortality! It 
seems fitting then, that September was chosen for the closing of churches and the changes we are seeing in 
our parishes.  
What we know about ‘church’ are the traditions of our own living memories, and those of our parents and 
grandparents; we may reminisce and mourn over the loss of some of these traditions as our diocese 
embraces change. The reality is that what we have known, is far from the vision of the early Christians. Christ 
asked his followers to leave everything and follow him. Leaving all their earthly possessions allowed his 
followers to embrace a new Way with complete freedom. This literal lesson that Jesus asked of his disciples, 
helped them embrace a whole new appreciation of their God, and the God within every person they 
encountered. The ‘burden of object’ was tying them to old ways of looking, judging, and living within their 
world. The ways of the early Christians were radical for their time and still are radical today…speaking for 
and defending, loving and befriending, listening to and truly seeing - the poor, the sick, the weak, the 
imprisoned, the lonely, the broken…the Outsider.  
The change of vantage point from the outsider to the comfortable seat we now occupy in the pew happened 
when Christianity became the official religion of Rome. With this stamp of acceptance, came a shift to the 
church becoming the property of the rich, Westernized, powerful male. Women, who in Jesus’s time had 
been apostles of the early church, were only allowed reduced roles within the church. Wealth and status 
spoke the loudest, and the original vision that Jesus’ followers had, of sharing resources equally and 
embracing all peoples of different ethnicities, genders and social classes, began to slip away under rules 
created and enforced by those holding the reins of power. 
Jesus gave us an alternative way to live in, and understand the world, yet somehow we have allowed want of 
things, power, and status, and a refusal to change and grow, to cloud our view. This autumn, I hope we can 
let go…like a leaf, letting go of the old branch! With the letting go of our churches as we have known them, 
we are being given a chance to get closer to the true way taught by Jesus. Holy Spirit Parish is our chance to 
get out of our pews and see the beauty in change; to leave our old life behind and free-fall…into the Truth of 
real Christian life - serving our community, loving our community, supporting and uplifting not just those we 
know and are comfortable with, but the Outsider. This autumn is a time for loss…and a time to find our 
Truth. 

~Barbara Tracey- Larocque 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Urgent Need For Catechists Our Religious Education Program for St. Matthew’s Worship Site really 
needs your help.  So far we are down 4 of 8 Catechists for the 2018/2019 Religious Education year. 
Religious Education Coordinator (Linda Spinney) would like to have the first gathering on Sunday, 
September 16, 2018 in the church before mass, and start classes on September 23, 2018 at 10am. 
Please contact Linda Spinney at 486-2144 or email her at linspin@nbnet.nb.ca to be part of this vital 
ministry for our youth. Without your help our Religious Education Program will be in jeopardy!!   

 
St. Rose of Lima Worship Site Religious Ed - The start date for the first class is pushed back until 

Sept. 24, 2018 due to the sustained search for Catechism teachers. Please let Andrea know if you are 
willing to help out on Monday nights from 6:30-7:30.  It is a great way to share your faith with the 
children. If you know of someone who might be willing to help, please pass their name along. As for 
registration of children who would be new to the program, you can contact Andrea at at 672-4733 or 
text 651-6074, or email her at stroselima.religioused@gmail.com , you can visit the church’s website, 
fill out the paper form at the back of the church and hand it in to the rectory or make contact at the 
above information. If you have already received an email regarding your child/ children, no need to re-
register.      
 

K OF C Council 9176 Wednesday Night Crib at St. Matthew Worship Site Hall Wednesday Evening @ 
7pm.  All are welcome! 

K OF C Council 9176 Chase the Ace – St. Matthew Worship Site Hall with jackpot starting at $2,000.00.   
This time you can purchase your tickets at Scholtens in Grand Bay-Westfield from Saturday morning 
until Friday at 12 noon.  If you put your name and phone number on your ticket you do not have to be 
present Friday between 6:30pm to 8pm.  You will be called between 8pm and 8:15 pm.  For more 
information contact Keith Doiron @ 639-7148 

K OF C Council 8094 - This September the KC Hour of Adoration occurs on September 27, 2018 at 
6:30pm at St. Rose of Lima Worship Site. 

Holy Spirit Women’s Society is collecting items for AIDS Saint John.  For the month of September 
we are looking for donations of socks & slippers.  Thank you for August’s donations.   

Bible Study – There will be a bible study group in the St. Rose of Lima Rectory every 1st & 3rd Monday 

Evening of the month beginning on Sept 17th, 2018 from 7pm – 8:30pm.  For more information contact 
Jim @ 651-1689 or Tilda @ 672-5046. 
 

Right to Life Mass at St. Rose Worship Site October 3, 2017 at 7pm with refreshments to follow.  For 
more info call Helen LeBlanc @ 674-1548 
 

St. Rose Worship Site is looking for lectors, especially for the 4pm Mass.  Please contact Marilyn 

Upton @ 672-4185 or email marilynupton961@hotmail.com  

A Message from our new Youth Minister 

Over the summer, the Revitalization Committee discussed and theorized on how we might be able to 
put together a Youth Ministry for Holy Spirit Parish and how it would interact in and out of the church 
once we did. As we continually expressed interest in it, we hoped we might be able to get youth 
interested by Christmas. It is September and we already have begun to organize meetings! Our meeting 
on September 23rd @ 6:30pm is the start of something beautiful and ultimately, revitalizing for not only 
our Parish but faith.  As Holy Spirit Parish settles into our new beginning,  so does our Youth Ministry. 
Youth will be gathering to create a positive effect on those inside the group and for those in the 
community. I could not be more thankful to God or those who've been nothing but kind to me and my 
ideas. Our parish is truly turning out to be all that we had worked to plan.  

~Kenneth Fury 
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MASSES 

 

Sep 25, 2018 Tues St. Matthew Worship Site 7pm NO MASS 

Sep 26, 2018 Wed St. Matthew Worship Site 9am NO MASS 

Sep 27, 2018 Thurs St. Rose of Lima Worship Site Noon Helen M. Upton 
Dr. Sean Keyes 

Sep 29, 2018 Sat St. Rose of Lima Worship Site 4pm Eldon Palmer 
Ovide Robichaud 

Sep 30, 2018 Sun St. Rose of Lima Worship Site 9am Medore Arsenault 
Clara Graham 

Sep 30, 2018 Sun St. Matthew Worship Site 11am Anita Mazerolle 
Wenonah MacDonald 

**PLEASE PRAY FOR THE PRIESTS OF THE DIOCESE THIS COMING WEEK AS THEY GATHER 
FOR THEIR CONVOCATION** 

Holy Spirit Parish Prayer Shawl Ministry 

St. Rose Place will be gathering every Tuesday from 11am – 1pm beginning September 18, 2018.  All 
are welcome. 

St. Rose Place – will be making soup for “Avenue B” on Sept 24, 2018 at 1pm.  We will be cooking 
Turkey and Pea Soup.  Suggested donations of canned tomatoes leftover meat carcasses etc., would 
be greatly appreciated.  Contact Helen Leblanc @ 674-1548 for more info. 

Holy Spirit Rectory Hall We are non-denominational, so everyone is invited if you’d like to bring a 
friend.  We meet each Wednesday from 10am – 1pm.  We crochet or knit shawls, mitts, hats & 
scarves.  Bring your own needles & we will supply the yarn.  We need about 12-15 crafters to make 
this work.  Please call Joanne @ 486-1800.  Even if you can’t come all the time, you can pick up some 
yarn and work at home.  Pick will be on Wednesday from 10am – 1pm.  Looking forward to hearing 
from you. 

Transition Committee 

Please continue to pray for our Transition Committee as we continue to meet and bring to fruition 
many opportunities and ministries for our new parish. This group has been working extremely hard 
over the summer months and has been given a concrete share in leadership and decision making to 
help make our new Holy Spirit Parish the best it can be! I am proud of your dedication, ongoing 
commitment and hard work! Fr. David  

Website – As we transition into our new Parish we will still use our 2 existing websites 

(saintroseoflima.ca and gbwcc.ca) our new website is under construction – please be patient with us. 

 

 

 

COLLECTION – Sep 15 & 16, 2018  

 St. Matthew Worship site 
Regular - $1,250.00  Loose - $120.75  PAD - $580.00    

 

COLLECTION – Sep 15 & 16, 2018  

 St. Rose of Lima Worship Site 
Regular - $2,505.00 Loose - $402.75 PAD - $426.70 

Faith Development Collection $948.50 

Thank you for your generosity! 
 

For the Month of September the bulletin, altar 

wine, bread and Sanctuary Light for  

St. Matthew Worship Site is in memory of 

Jimmy LaViolette donated by his family 

 
For the Week of September 23, 2018 the 

Sanctuary Light for St. Rose of Lima  

Worship Site is in memory of  

Agnus & Elda Melanson & Sons – Donald, 

Robert, Edward & Roger 

 

Holy Spirit Parish 
St. Matthew Worship Site & St. Rose of Lima Worship Site  

25th  Sunday of Ordinary Time 

September 23, 2018 
 ά²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ  

DƻŘ ŘŜǎƛǊŜǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ōŜέ 

 

OFFICE HOURS 
Mon & Tue: St. Matthew Worship Site: 9 am to 4 pm 

Wed & Thurs: St. Rose of Lima Worship Site:  9 am to 4 pm 
        Office Number - 738-2320   Office Number - 653-6850 

Friday: both offices closed 

 Baptisms and Marriages: For appointments at St. Matthew Worship Site call 738-2320.  For appointments at 

 St. Rose of Lima Worship Site call 653-6850. Baptisms will be held on the FIRST WEEKEND of the month. Please call 

in advance to make reservations. 

Confessions: The Sacrament of Reconciliation is always available 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

St. Matthew Worship Site ï (506)738-2320  Fax: (506)757-2948  

email: stmath@nb.sympatico.ca Website www.gbwcc.ca  

Mailing Address: 279 Nerepis Rd, Grand Bay-Westfield, NB E5K 2Z9 

St. Rose of Lima Worship Site ï (506)653-6850 Fax: (506)653-6865 

Email: saintrosesj@nb.aibn.com Website www.saintroseoflima.ca 

Mailing Address: 541 Milford Rd. Saint John, NB E2M 4R5 

 

WELCOME…!!! 

A SPECIAL WELCOME TO THOSE WHO MAY BE JOINING OUR NEW PARISH FOR THE 
FIRST TIME. WE WANT YOU TO KNOW THAT WE WELCOME YOU AND YOUR INPUT 
TO ENSURE THAT HOLY SPIRIT PARISH IS WELCOMING AND INCLUSIVE!!!! 

 

mailto:stmath@nb.sympatico.ca
http://www.gbwcc.ca/
mailto:saintrosesj@nb.aibn.com
http://www.saintroseoflima.ca/

